BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

April 30, 2008

Present:

Susan Atwater




Mary Ciaraldi

Deb Giampolo




Joe Palladino

Charles Wimberley

Frank Goeckler – Elite Property Management

Absent:

Anna-Marie Brown



Barry Towers

Call to Order

President Deb Giampolo called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Approval of the Minutes

Minutes from the March meeting were approved.

Financial Report

Joe Palladino stated the reserves for the Conservancy stand at $55,400 as of March 31, 2008.  The approved capital projects will reduce this amount as completed.  The budget is on track for the year based on projections.

Property Manager Report

· Handicap ramps have been completed by the Town of Windsor.

· Pool resurfacing and drain work has been completed and should be ready for the Memorial Day opening festivities.

· Pool fencing is completed.

· Mulch in the common areas will be removed in the fall and new mulch will be installed.  Let the management company know if you do not want mulch installed this year.
Committee Reports

· Communications – Bob Ellis is looking for summer coverage for the newsletter.

· Meetinghouse – Polly Ellis noted that pictures and curtains have been put up.  Rentals have averaged 1 to 2 per month.

· Environmental – Warren Johnson noted the study by Baystate Environmental for Little Walden Pond should be completed by the end of the month.  We are currently in a waiting mode for the drainage conditions to improve in Big Walden Pond.  Overall, the water quality should improve and the town is satisfied.

· Building & Grounds – Joe Sikora noted that regular mowing has started and the sprinkler systems are ready to go.  The tree trimming proposals are being evaluated.
· Recreation – Diane Timpson noted a number of activities planned for this year.  They include: Kite Festival; Memorial Day Party; Movie Night; and Tag Sale.  Check with the newsletter for event dates.

· Welcome – Ruth Johnson noted that there are 2 additional owners to the Ridge and many more in Country Walk.  She is looking for volunteers from the Woodmore and Townhome councils.

Unit owner Forum

· Ballfield - Johanna Dunlevy spoke on behalf of the committee investigating usage of the field.  The Board agreed to have the field “skinned” and maintaining the baselines.  The outfield will be mowed at is current frequency.  The Board will also evaluate the need for regularly maintaining the field at the end of the season.  There is also a need for a hold-harmless clause for the insurance binder in regards to the definition of a “playable” field and whether this field meets the criteria.

· Ruth Johnson asked about spraying for poison ivy on the walking trail.

· Polly Ellis noted that some of the new fencing needs power washing due to mold buildup.

New Business

· Edgar Rodriguez has left the Board and has moved to the Washington, DC area.

· The Board meeting for May, 2008 will be an executive session only.

Adjourned – 8:00 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Charles Wimberley

Secretary

Approved:

Deb Giampolo

President
